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OPENING REMARKS BY AMBASSADOR JESÚS SIERRA VICTORIA, PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE OF PANAMA TO THE OAS
(Chair of the Meeting)
Mr. Secretary for Hemispheric Affairs
Distinguished permanent representatives and delegates of the member states, 
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Technical Secretariat, 
Ladies and Gentlemen, 
In its capacity as Chair of the Summit Implementation Review Group, Panama wishes to say how grateful it is for the opportunity to hear about the initiatives being undertaken by the institutions making up the Joint Summit Working Group (JSWG) and the delegations to support and implement the guidelines for action agreed upon at the Seventh Summit of the Americas held in Panama,, on April 10 and 11, 2015.
We wish to thank the Summits Secretariat for all the support it has lent us.
The initiatives we will get to know today are the product of the backing provided by the Ministers of Foreign Affairs to the Vice president and Minister of Foreign Affairs of Panama, Isabel Saint Malo de Alvarado,  for my Government's proposal to forward the document through the OAS Secretariat to the institutions of the inter-American system and the Joint Summit Working Group, for them to organize the implementation o0f everything agreed upon in the document "Prosperity with Equity: The Challenge of Cooperation in the Americas" Mandates for Action.
Once again I would like to convey our profound gratitude for having been able to contribute to such a successful Seventh Summit of the Americas in Panama.
This was a Summit to which, for the first time, all the Heads of State and Government were invited; one that was attended by distinguished guests, as well as Ministers of Foreign Affairs and high-level authorities who engaged in a dialogue about matters on the hemispheric agenda, as well as the main topic of the Summit. 
It was also the first Summit at which all the political views prevailing in the countries of the Hemisphere were represented.
We set a precedent for dialogue at the highest level with the participation of those high-level authorities and civil society, who voiced their support for the contributions and new forums opened up by civil society with a view to enhancing democracy and the participation of the population in efforts to consolidate it.  
For the first time, a select group of academics met at this Summit in the University Chancellors' Forum with representatives of the region's most prestigious universities. 
Through their forum, too, the young contributed with their innovative ideas for overcoming new challenges in the Hemisphere. The Summit also served to stimulate dialogue among businessmen and women who analyzed issues relating to trade and investment in the region.
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It was a summit that allowed us to address the region's most pressing problems: a scenario for frank and respectful dialogue bent on promoting new moves in the quest for concrete results setting the highest development standards.
Thank you very much.
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